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i turn 75 years of age today.  that means i have now 
walked this earth for three quarters of a century.  it 
is much longer than i anticipated hanging around, and i 
certainly didn't expect it to get here as quickly as it 
did.  time has a way of getting away from us.  i long 
for the time when we age no more, simply mature. 

i also can't say they have been mostly spent for the 
Lord as i wish they had.  i have been off and on with 
Jesus throughout my life.  if there is any wisdom i 
have gained with age, it is only that i have come to 
know the glories of His being and the amazing grace of 
His mercy.  i am thankful He let me live that long.

should Jesus tarry in His return, age dictates that i 
am fast approaching my expiration date.  "the days of 
our lives are seventy years; and if by reason of 
strength they are eighty years, yet their boast is only 
labor and sorrow; for it is soon cut off, and we fly 
away." psa 90:10

but i have a hidden hope that lies within me.  it is 
that i am among that last generation that shall never 
taste death.  "behold, I tell you a mystery: we shall 
not all sleep, but we shall all be changed — in a 
moment, in the twinkling of an eye, at the last 
trumpet.  for the trumpet will sound, and the dead will 
be raised incorruptible, and we shall be changed.  for 
this corruptible must put on incorruption, and this 
mortal must put on immortality." 1 cor 15:51-53

if the fig tree mentioned in matthew 24 represents 



israel (and most believe it does), Jesus made this 
statement with emphasis.  "assuredly, I say to you, 
this generation will by no means pass away till all 
these things take place." matt 24:36  you see, i was 
born just one year before israel was.  i am full of 
hope that qualifies me as "this generation".

"death is swallowed up in victory." 1 cor 15:54  these 
are days like His first coming when He said, "I say to 
you that many prophets and righteous men desired to see 
what you see, and did not see it, and to hear what you 
hear, and did not hear it." matt 13:17  if they so 
longed to see His first coming, can you just imagine 
what they would give to see the rapture and His second 
coming (two different events)?

as the days become darker and darker, God will make our 
lamp shine brighter and brighter.  the glory, the power 
of the church has gradually faded from it's presence.  
it shall once again loudly proclaim, "that your faith 
should not be in the wisdom of men but in the power of 
God."  1 cor 2:5  His true church shall walk in that 
power once again.  things taught as "passed away" shall 
live again.  the later rain, the later glory shall be 
poured out.  there has always been a remnant who dared 
to believe but most have limited the power of the Holy 
One by their unbelief. 

oh Lord, we stand again as you created us in the 
beginning: naked and unafraid, dressed only in our 
desire for You.  we stand bare before you awaiting your 
glory to fall.  rain, fall all over us.  fall all over 
me.



i think of the beloved apostle john.  "that which was 
from the beginning, which we have heard, which we have 
seen with our eyes, which we have looked upon, and our 
hands have handled, concerning the Word of life." 1 
john 1:1  we shall once again look upon Jesus.  we will 
once again handle the "Word of Life" whereas we now 
handle it only in the abstract.

like job declared long ago, "and after my skin is 
destroyed, this I know, that in my flesh I shall see 
God". job 19:26  it will not be flesh and blood - but 
flesh and bone? (see luke 24:39)  as our Lord prompted 
the doubting thomas, "reach your finger here, and look 
at My hands; and reach your hand here, and put it into 
My side.  do not be unbelieving, but believing." john 
20:27  how else could we respond but as he did?  "my 
Lord and my God."

yes, my Lord and my God.  "I am the Alpha and the 
Omega, the Beginning and the End,” says the Lord, “who 
is and who was and who is to come, the Almighty." rev 
1:8  "yet once more I shake not only the earth, but 
also heaven." heb 12:26  i vaguely remember a song from 
long ago sung by the artist dallas holmes.  i formed 
the world with a whisper but I'm getting ready to 
shout."

shout, my Lord i pray, while my years are numbered on 
this earth.  blow the trumpet that summons me into the 
everlasting arms.  birth justice for those who love 
Your name that all may finally see and "understand that 
I am He.  before Me there was no God formed, nor shall 
there be after Me." isa 43:10  MARANATHA!


